CAPITOL OFFICE STATE CAPITOL SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 (916) 651-4004

CHICO DISTRICT OFFICE 2635 FOREST AVE., STE. 110 CHICO, CA 95928 (530) 879-7424

ROSEVILLE DISTRICT OFFICE 2200A DOUGLAS BLVD., STE. 100 ROSEVILLE, CA 95765 (916) 772-0571

YUBA CITY DISTRICT OFFICE 1100 CIVIC CENTER BLVD., STE. 202-A YUBA CITY, CA 95993 (530) 751-8657





COMMITTEES
APPROPRIATIONS
BUDGET & FISCAL REVIEW
VICE CHAIR
HEALTH
VETERANS AFFAIRS
VICE CHAIR

January 30, 2017

The Honorable Edmund G. Brown, Jr. Governor State Capitol, First Floor Sacramento, CA 95814

SUBJECT: END THE DROUGHT DECLARATION

Dear Governor Brown:

On behalf of the people and water districts of Northern California, we urge you to end your emergency drought proclamation, first pronounced in 2014, and call an end to the mandatory conservation measures imposed on Californians.

Through your emergency declaration and outreach efforts, Californians are now more mindful and aware of the scarcity of our water. I am confident that Californians will continue to consume water wisely.

In fact, conservation had become widely practiced, particularly in agriculture, even before this most recent devastating and prolonged drought.

Californians dutifully conserved water during the drought. We took out our lawns and substitute drought tolerant plants. We took shorter showers. We use more efficient watering system on our gardens and farms. Perhaps most painfully, we fallowed our land and sold off our livestock out-of-state.

You asked us to do our part to save. We dutifully complied.

With the recent rain storms, most of the major reservoirs are above average so significantly that the local water districts are currently at or above their normal operating ranges. More rain and snow are forecasted for the coming weeks.

Many regions of the state are experiencing flooding. With the ground saturated and reservoirs releasing millions of gallons of water to prevent future floods, it is time to end

the drought declaration. We cannot credibly ask our citizens to continue to sacrifice their way of life when water is purposely being released into the ocean.

Californians have done their part. Let's do our part and end the drought.

Sincerely,

Brian Dable

Jim Nielsen

Senator

Fourth District

Brian Dahle

Assemblyman

First District

Kevin Kiley

Assemblyman

Sixth District

Jim Holmes

Vice Chair, District 3

Placer County Board of Supervisors

David J. Guy

President

Northern California Water Association

Ted Gaines

Senator

First District

James Gallagher

Assemblyman

Third District

John Kingsbury

Executive Director

Mountain Counties Water Resources Association

Susan Rohan

Mayor

City of Roseville

Dave Eggerton

General Manager

Calaveras County Water District

Juran Rohan

Jim Abender

Jim Abercrombie General Manager El Dorado Irrigation District

Darrell A. Creeks Interim General Manager Georgetown Divide Public Utility District

Einar Maisch General Manager Placer County Water Agency

Richard Solling

Richard Solbrig General Manager/Engineer South Tahoe Public Utility District

Gerry LaBudde, PE Owner/Operator Weimar Water Company Meil Cochion

Neil Cochran Director Foresthill Public Utilities District

Jodi Lauther General Manager Grizzly Flats Community Services District

Steven Sanders, PE, GE President SAGE Engineers, Inc

Thomas J. Haglund General Manager Tuolumne Utilities District